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Coming up . . .     
  
5/7/18 - Foothills Board of Directors meeting 
at Coal Creek Golf Club; members invited 
5/14/18 - Debra Meyer, Affordable Housing 
for Seniors and Families  
5/21/18 - Tom Alley, Ranked Choice Voting 
5/28/18 – Memorial Day, Bolder Boulder 
Starting Line at 6 am 
6/4/18 - Foothills Board of Directors meeting 
at Coal Creek Golf Club; members invited 
6/11/18 – Katie Zoss, Cultural Arts & Special 
Events, Louisville 
6/18/18 – Morgan Louis, A Testimony for our 
Dog Alert Program by one of our Graduates  
6/25/18 – Open 
7/4/18 – July 4th celebration; no meeting 
7/9/18 - Foothills Board of Directors meeting 
at Coal Creek Golf Club; members invited 
 
Program Chairpersons: 
May – Capt. Mark Czanderna 
June – Bob Mohling 
July - Open 

April 23 - Steve Hinson, Boston Marathon 
 
Steve, a member of our club, former Director of 
the Kiwanis International Eliminate Project, and 
currently Development Director of the Habitat 
Flatirons Affiliate, spoke to our club about his 
run in the recent Boston Marathon. Steve, an 
amputee runner, described his training 
preparation for the marathon. He prepared by 
running 440 miles – usually 40 miles per week 
with longest weekly run of 55 miles. His friend 
Luke, who ran the Boston marathon previously, 
helped by running with him in training. The 
weather was miserable with winds of 25-30 mph 
and incessant rain. At mile 17, Steve developed a 
blister on his stump. He had two goals: finish as 
the first one legged runner and break 4 hours.  He accomplished the former, but 
missed the latter by finishing in 4 hours, 28 minutes.  Steve, you are our hero! 
.  
April 30 – Stars of Tomorrow Winners Video Presentation  
 
Our President, Paul, showed the video of the 
top winners of the 2018 Stars of Tomorrow 
contest by category: Junior Contemporary - 
Macy Friday, Junior Classical - Shuya 
Edmans, Senior Contemporary - Caleb 
Bishop, and Senior Classical - Grace Schwab.  
Grace Schwab was the overall winner and will 
represent our division at the district 
competition to be held Sunday, May 20, at 1 
pm at the Rialto Theater 228 E 4th St 
Loveland (for more details go 
to  http://lovelandkiwanis.org/stars/). The videos 
were judged by three local musicians. There 
were 15 students who entered the competition 
(hopefully that will increase). Paul believes we 
can use this template to encourage other clubs to 
have an event in their local area. The 
performances were amazing quality. Thanks to 
everyone who entered the 66th Annual Boulder 
Stars of Tomorrow!  Paul - thanks for your work 
and ideas!  
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Monarch Peak to Peak Key Club 
Steve Hinson, Kiwanis Sponsor   
 
Kate Lunz, Faculty Advisor, provided the photo below and 
recent status of the Key Club at Monarch High School. 
Currently, we are running a fundraiser for Leukemia & 
Lymphoma Society called "Pennies for Patients" that raises 
money for cancer research. In addition to the cancer research 
fundraiser, Kate mentions the club is also volunteering 
regularly on an ongoing basis with Community Food Share. 
Thanks to the key club for these worthy projects! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Recognition of Peak to Peak Key Club 
Bob Mohling, Kiwanis Sponsor 
 
At our 4/30 club meeting Rachel Medina, the Faculty 
Advisor at Peak to Peak, recognized Nabhur for her three 
years of leadership as President of the key club. Nabhur is an 
outstanding student, and plans to attend the University of 
Colorado this fall.  

 
President Paul and Assistant Principal, Clara Quinlan, at 
Peak to Peak, recognized Ms. Medina for her past two years 
of outstanding service to the key club. She was recognized at 
Key Club Convention (DCON) last month for 238% growth 
of the club – from 16 to 40 club members. Thanks to 
Nabhur and Ms. Medina for their leadership, and 
outstanding school and community service projects! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Foothills Kiwanis & Family Members Pack a Bag! 
On April 14, seventeen members of our club with family 
and friends helped over 40 members from Risen Savior to 
assemble 100 Sweet Dream bags for foster children in our 
community. Thanks to Capts. Sherry and Mark for making 
the Salvation Center available for the event.  Susie and 
Wayne Fox reported recently that over 9,000 bags have 
been gifted in Colorado since they started the organization 
about seven years ago.    

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Bolder Boulder Starting Line Volunteers Needed  
-  Dave Rogers, Project Leader   
Starting line volunteers are needed 6-10 am on Memorial 
Day, Monday May 28, in Boulder for the annual running of 
the Bolder Boulder race event. Please consider bringing 
friends and family members to help with this event.  
Volunteers get a security tee shirt that will give optional 
entrance to the finish line and the patriotic service held in the 
CU football stadium. Please sign up to help with this 
community fundraiser event ($25/volunteer). Parking is 
available in the underground 29th Street Mall parking lot but 
we recommend you park on the east side of King Soopers 
and walk to your check in location. Or walk or bike or 
carpool - drop off is available on Arapahoe.  
 
Flatirons Habitat for Humanity Spring Party  
Sign up for the party that will be held May 19 at 7 pm at The 
Studio (Boulder).  Obtain tickets and location details 
at: www.flatironshabitat.org/springparty.  

Ms. Medina and Nabhur with Nabhur’s proud 
parents, Suchana and Govinda Lamsal 

Ms. Quinlan and President Paul present 
recognition plaque to Ms. Medina 

Janet, Jerry, and Adam contemplate the next 
fold for the Sweet Dream bedding package 

http://www.flatironshabitat.org/springparty
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